
17 November 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Senior Phase Formal Assessments – Thursday 24 November 
 
In light of the letter issued yesterday from Amanda Hatton (Executive Director for Education and 
Children’s Services) about the proposed industrial action, we have made alternative arrangements for 
the Formal Assessments which were due to take place on that day. This affects the following classes: 
 

National 5 
Geography (Mrs Croll)  
History (Mrs Dobson) 
Practical Cookery (Miss Burgoyne) 

Higher 
Business Management (Mrs Scott) 
Environmental Science (Mrs Sanders) 
Physics (Mr Owens) 
Sociology (Mrs Cameron) 

 
These formal assessments will be moved to Thursday 15 December unless the class teacher informs 
their class of an alternative date during the Formal Assessment window. 
 
We are currently having discussions with these class teachers and will update the Formal Assessment 
schedule on the website with the confirmed arrangements by Monday 21 November. 
 
If the planned industrial action does not take place then we will not change these assessments back 
to Thursday 24 November, they will remain on the new date which will be communicated to the pupils 
in these classes. 
 
Further information about the arrangements for the industrial action will be shared next week. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Colin Meikle 
Headteacher 

Craigs Road, Edinburgh, EH12 8NN 
 
T: 0131 339 6823 
E: admin@craigmount.edin.sch.uk 
W: www.craigmounthighschool.co.uk 
 
Headteacher – Colin Meikle 
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